

Doug Epperhart President **Dean Pentcheff** Vice President **Shannon Ross** Secretary **Louis Dominguez**

Treasurer

May 25, 2018

Mayor Eric Garcetti City Hall 200 North Spring Street Los Angeles, CA 90012

Councilman Joe Buscaino City Hall 200 North Spring Street, Room 410 Los Angeles, CA 90012

Supervisor Janice Hahn 500 W. Temple Street, Room 822 Los Angeles, CA 90012

Dear Mayor Garcetti, Councilman Buscaino and Supervisor Hahn:

On behalf of the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council, I am writing to inform you that we endorse the "A Bridge Home" program. The following motion was adopted at our May 21, 2018 Board Meeting:

The Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council requests that Council District 15 ("CD15") work with all seven (7) Neighborhood Councils of the Harbor Alliance of Neighborhood Councils and the Watts Neighborhood Council to select potential sites for "A Bridge Home" prior to the time funds of the proposed "Crises and Bridge Housing Fund" become available in July of 2018. The Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council is committed to working with other Neighborhood Councils of CD15 to identify and select the appropriate location for the "A Bridge Home" site.

We look forward to working with the Mayor's Office in solving the homelessness crisis in the City of Los Angeles. Thank you for your hard work on this important matter.

Sincerely,

Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council

Kathleen Martin, Chair

Homelessness Committee

Katheen Mortin

cc: Amber Ginsberg, Vice Chair, Homelessness Committee CSPNC

